

## PARADISE IRRIGATION DISTRICT

6332 Clark Road, Paradise CA 95969 | Phone (530)877-4971 | Fax (530)876-0483

July 3, 2019

PUSD 6696 Clark Rd Paradise, CA 95969

## Re: Lifting the Post Camp Fire Water Quality Advisory at 5911 Maxwell Dr

## Dear Customer:

On or about December 20<sup>th</sup>, 2018, Paradise Irrigation District ("PID") issued a "Do Not Drink" advisory that affected your property. Since that time, PID collected samples, tested, and analyzed the water in its system. Specifically, PID recently tested your service lateral. Results from these tests indicate that the water in both your service lateral and the water main which serves it are compliant with all regulatory standards. PID has also sampled and had tested the water quality within the network of water mains which serve your lateral. Test results indicate that this water is also compliant with all water quality regulatory standards. Based on this information, PID hereby lifts the Water Quality Advisory for the above referenced property. More information on water quality can be found at www.pidwater.com/wqadvisory. Please be advised that PID has not performed any testing on the customer's side of the meter. PID continues to advise that property owners take necessary steps to test and evaluate the customer side prior to use of water.

Although the Advisory for the above referenced property has been lifted, we should all maintain vigilance. PID will continue to monitor and test water mains to confirm that the water being delivered continues to meet all regulatory standards. This ongoing testing is consistent with the confirmation testing PID has always done to ensure that it was delivering water meeting all regulatory standards. If you observe any changes in the water that you are receiving, either a sudden loss of pressure or change in the color, taste, or odor of the water, please contact PID immediately at our 24-hour number (530-877-4971) to report the situation.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call. Thank you for your support as we work through the process of Recovery together.

Kevin Phillips

District Manager